
  

 

April 23, 2015 

Traffic Alert 
North Rillito Interceptor (NRI) 
Sewer Rehabilitation Project  

 

This is a series of traffic alerts that will be issued throughout the construction of the North Rillito 
Interceptor (NRI) Sewer Rehabilitation Project. These alerts will announce construction, detour and street 
closure information as it affects residents, businesses and traffic within the area.  The 10-mile long NRI 
project is being completed in phases; the current phase is bounded on the north by River Road, the south 
by the Rillito River, the east by Craycroft Road and the west by Swan Road. However, there may be times 
when construction impacts are located outside these general boundaries.  

Beginning Tuesday, April 21, 2015 the following traffic control will be in place along north and southbound 
Craycroft Road, between River Road and The Gregory traffic signal:   
 

• The northbound travel lanes, along Craycroft Road between River Road and The Gregory traffic 
signal, will be back in their normal travel configuration.  

• Northbound Craycroft Road travel lane widths will be as they were prior to the temporary traffic 
shift. 

• The northbound bike lane along Craycroft Road between River Road and The Gregory traffic signal 
will be re-opened to bicyclists. (pedestrian and northbound travel lanes all restored) 

• Two lanes of Craycroft Road southbound travel, between River Road and The Gregory traffic 
signal, will remain shifted to the east. One lane will occupy the median lane and another will 
occupy the high speed lane. No reduction in the standard lane widths. 

• Southbound Craycroft Road curb/right lane, between River Road and The Gregory traffic signal 
will remain closed to vehicular traffic, but will be available for pedestrian and bicyclist access 
through a barricaded area. This lane restriction will remain in place through August 2015. 

• The southbound/west-side Craycroft Road pedestrian walkway, between River Road and The 
Gregory traffic is closed and rerouted through the temporary barricaded area. 

• Turn movements at the intersection of River and Craycroft Roads will not be affected. 
• Access to The Gregory School and Castlehill Country Day School will be maintained at all times. 
• All turn movements at The Gregory traffic signal will be permitted. 
• This traffic control will remain in place 24-hours per day through the middle of August 2015.          

                   
For additional information or to view detailed maps of the area, visit www.sewerimprovements.info 

or call the information line at 520-622-2527 
### 

http://www.sewerimprovements.info/

